

INTERNATIONAL ELECTROTECHNICAL COMMISSION

SUBCOMMITTEE NO. 48B CONNECTORS

- Secretariat -

13 April 1992

Mr. Dal Allan Vice-Chair, ASC-X3T9.2 ENDL 14426 Black Walnut Court Saratoga, CA 95070 Please address reply to:

David F. Rundle AMP Incorporated PO Box 3608, M/S 210-020 Harrisburg, PA 17105 USA Telephone: 717-561-6275 FAX: 717-561-6179

Dear Mr. Allan,

In a recent meeting with Mr. Edward R. Kelly, so I am informed, you made a request for the status of two standardization efforts within IEC/SC 48B. I am pleased to give the following information for your use:

- The document to standardize trapezoidal shaped connectors with contacts on .050 centrelines, rectangular pin contacts [48B(Sec)199] is in preparation to be circulated as a Committee Draft plus Vote (CDV). This document should be circulated by 1 June 1992 and, hopefully published as an IEC Standard during 1993.
- The document to standardize trapezoidal shaped connectors with contacts on .050 centrelines, ribbon contacts, is in preparation for voting as a New Work Item Proposal (NWIP); this draft is being prepared by the Japanese National Committee and should be circulated for vote by 1 September 1992.

If you have any questions on either of these documents, please do not hesitate to call me.

Regards,

Secretary, IEC/SC 48B

cc: E.R. Kelly Files